

Wing Neighbourhood Steering Group Meeting

Wing Village Hall

Wednesday 20th March 2019, 1930hrs

Chair Nicky Lyttelton (NL)

Vice Chair Joanne Beaver (JAB)

Secretary Jonathan Beaver (JOB)

Minutes Secretary Jonathan Beaver (JOB)

In Attendance: Helen Cullen (HC), Robin Cullen (RC), Wendy Dalton (WD), Mick Rodgers (MR), David Seviour (DS), Ken Siddle (KS), Richard Tulloch (RT), Mark Dyas (MD), Jon Roberts (JR), Joanne Beaver (JAB)

1. **Apologies:** John Dejardin (JDJ), Rose Dejardin (MD), Charles Gallimore (CG), Rhiannon Jones (RJ), Andy Lawrence (AL), Angela Harding (AH), Debbie Wright (DW), Linda Clarke (LC), Jacqueline Straubinger (JS)

2. **Minutes** of meeting on Wednesday 9th January 2019 approved.

3. Update & Discussion

a: Infrastructure, Business & Transport

JAB expressed an interest in working with this brief and thought an approach to Andy Lawrence (AL) would be useful to take advantage of his experience. JAB highlighted that questionnaires had been hand delivered to all landowners and if not possible to hand deliver an email had been sent. DS highlighted that a storyline of interactions would be beneficial and JAB has documented evidence of those approaches. (Spires Homes, Anglia Water, Jane Micklethwaite, Ashima, etc)

KS pointed out that a request should be made to the businesses within the parish for any information required to produce the neighbourhood plan, asking them if they have any specific issues and JAB mentioned that it may need explaining how the NP could help them in the long term.

DS highlighted that there is growing evidence that other local authorities are turning down planning applications if they do not adhere to a strong detailed neighbourhood plans. DS to forward additional information of examples.

RT brought up the loading of the water tankers by Severn Trent and the concern regarding overweight vehicles travelling through the village. JAB mentioned that an agreement had been made during construction of the treatment works that HGV's would access via Morcott or Glaston. JR highlighted a concern regarding the chlorine deliveries and possible environmental impact.

b: Housing

DS wanted to thank JR on the excellent report produced by translating the housing data from the questionnaire. JR wanted to express that it was a first draft with amendments from MR and DS. He asked for any comments from the group as a whole.

JAB and NL both highlighted that there could be inflation of housing need because of multiple adults within a property.

KS mentioned that it would be exceedingly unlikely that everyone surveyed would be staying in Wing forever because of downsizing closer to facilities particularly older residents. RT also said that several people would want to downsize within the parish if there was suitable housing available.

MD wanted to highlight his disagreement with the inclusion of

"The campsite is seen to have a detrimental impact on village life in terms of noise, peacefulness and litter, and an impact on the environment in terms of sewage and views. Further development of the campsite must take these aspects into consideration."

MD showed concern that a personal grievance could be included in a report produced by the Neighbourhood Plan group.

JR said that the report is produced on the actual responses from the questionnaires and they are sourced within the appendix. NL mentioned that there are 8 positive comments regarding the campsite as well as two negative. DS said that removing only negative comments could be an issue.

JR wanted to confirm that the group were happy with the draft housing position statement and approach. The majority of the meeting were happy with the draft statement.

DS said that the next steps for the housing group would be to update the program for the next upcoming year.

c: Environment

NL provided an update in JDJ's absence. First draft to be finished soon with the help of Charles Gallimore. KS mentioned that we are not rich in artefacts however that shows we must look after what we do have. The original parish award documents were sent to New Walk in Leicester at some point in the past. The current report will provide a baseline for the future.

4. Next steps

NL said to start the policy statements. DS said that the housing group would continue with non listed photography, non listed citations (materials used), design guide and visual element.

5. Any other business

NL mention that there is no funding for Colin Dunigan's replacement. HC asked if that is for all neighbourhood plans in Rutland or just ours. NL to follow up with RCC.

6. Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 15th May 2019 at 1930hrs, Wing Village Hall.